
PUBLIC NOTICE 

Under the Local Authorities (Executive Arrangements) (Meetings and Access to
Information) (England) Regulations 2012, Notice is hereby given that the following item
will be considered at the special meeting of the Cabinet on Tuesday 1st June, having not
previously appeared on the Forward Plan:

• Lead Authority and Accountable Body for Humber Freeport

This item could not reasonably wait until the next ordinary meeting of Cabinet by virtue of
pressing need to rationalise accountable body status in accordance with central government’s
expectations and those around the wider Humber geography. Accountable Body status will
galvanise the Council’s position and enable it to ensure that appropriate governance is in place
for this key regeneration strategy.

Therefore these items will be considered under the General Exception rules, as laid out in
the Regulations.

The Chair of the Economy Scrutiny Panel was informed as required under the
Regulations, on 21st May 2021.

ROB WALSH

CHIEF EXECUTIVE


